
June 2020 Executive Meeting via computer 

June 9th, 2020 

Members attending: Jack Takemoto, Jim McNeil, Steve Lewis, Steve Anderson, Johnny Nunn 

Guests attending: Mark Walker, Gary Willey 

The meeting was called to order by Vice President Jack Takemoto.  The board had previously voted to 

increase the donation to the Food Bank by $260 to make it an even $1,000.  The board had also 

previously voted to donate to the UN College team the share from the swap meet from one of the team 

members volunteering for the swap meet.  Jack said the June meeting will be in the parking lot at East 

Park. Food is available at Firehouse Subs. A motion was made, seconded, and approved to accept the 

vice president’s report. 

Secretary Margaret Otley gave her report. She asked if everyone had received and read the minutes from 

the previous month.  There were no additions are corrections.  A motion was made to accept the 

secretary’s report and the previous months minutes. 

Treasurer Steve Anderson gave his report. He said income for the month was $18 for a Rebel’s 

membership. Expenses for the month included the donation to the Food Bank and a donation to the 

College team. Steve said there were 5 car show entries and $200 in sponsorship and 4 car show entries 

on PayPal.   A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the treasurer’s report. 

Coordinator Jim McNeil gave his report. Jim said he would talk to Craig Foster about the sponsorship that 

he has paid for. SCCA will be using the practice track on Friday. There will be no food, water and hand 

sanitizer will be provided. Midwest Rollers are having a car show June 27th at Sam’s South. Friday night 

will be the donation to the Food Bank. Will take place at 6pm, 2 cars from each of the 6 donating car 

clubs will be provided with masks with their car club’s logo.  All are welcome to attend.   Jim requested a 

list of members who do not have email.  Margaret said she would provide that at the June general 

meeting.  July 8th at 6:30pm there will be a cruise starting at Savannah Pines and ending at HyVee. Jim 

reported that the Good Guys in Des Moines will be July 4th weekend.  There will be no on-site 

registrations and it’s open to the first 2,500 registering.  A motion was made, seconded, and approved to 

accept the coordinator’s report. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Margaret Otley, Secretary 


